
 

 

 

 

January 18, 2024 

Mr. Steven Viele, Chair, and  
Members of the Town of Florida Planning Board 
214 Fort Hunter Road 
Amsterdam, New York  12010 
 
RE: YMCA Road Wind Turbine Second Revised Draft Environmental Impact Statement 
 
Dear Chairman Viele and Members of the Planning Board: 
 
On Behalf of Florida Wind 1, LLC please find attached ten copies of the second revised Draft 
Environmental Impact Statement for the YMCA Road Wind Turbine project submitted for 
completeness review. This revisions addresses the comments of Planning Board member Peter Rea 
with respect to impacts on . The submission consists of: 
 

1. A revised DEIS document in track changes mode. Note changes are only tracked from the 
December 15 submission because we understand that the balance of that submission was 
deemed complete by the Planning Board. The tracked changes will be removed when the 
document is accepted as complete. 

2. A revised Appendix 13, “Evaluation and Comparative Analysis of Non-ionizing 
Electromagnetic Emissions from New Leaf Energy Wind Turbines in the Town of Florida, 
Montgomery County, New York;” and 

3. A new Appendix 19, “Complaint Management Plan.” 
 
The remaining appendices are unchanged and so have not been resubmitted.  
 
The document is also saved on the attached thumb drive. We request that this be transmitted to the 
Board’s consultants for review and we are hopeful that the DEIS can be declared complete for public 
review at the Board’s February 5 meeting. 
 
Thank you, and we look forward to your review. Please do not hesitate to contact me with any 
questions or if additional copies are needed. 
 
Respectfully submitted, 
 
LaBella Associates 

 

Stuart F. Mesinger, AICP 
Vice President, Senior Planner 
 

CC: Lydia Lake, New Leaf Energy 
 David Strong, New Leaf Energy 


